St Andrew’s Episcopal Church
Vestry Minutes 12/15/2024
Present: Father Kevin Lowe, Maggie Chappen, Troy Williamson, Jon Frey, Ned Searles, Cathy
Habegger, Loren Gustafson, Judy Hontz, Marcia Sherman, and Jo-Ann Pacenta (Treasurer).
Absent: Regina Weyer
Abbreviations: SW=Senior Warden; JW=Junior Warden; FK: Father Kevin
Meeting begins at 11:28 am with opening prayer
Opening Prayer
Almighty and everlasting God, you have given the gifts of leadership and service to those in your
Church who guide the care and keeping of our parish. Be present with those who serve on our
vestry, that their committed hearts may be fixed upon you. Through Christ our Lord. Amen.
Approval of November minutes
Minutes approved by the vestry
Reports
PIC Report
Broken the 40 mark on average Sunday attendance
Vestry approves the use of the building by groups associated with the Diocese…no expense
to our parish. One event is scheduled for late February and the other is April.
Vestry member mentioned SECV (local cable) offers free advertising. We should add St.
Andrew’s to the free feed.
Warden Reports
SW will be available by phone the week FK is away (Christmas through New Year)
Treasurer Report
The Finance Committee met this week and discussed how to handle financing the Diaper
Bank. It was noted that it is important for people to know that they need to make donations,
and the ministry needs to know how much money it has to purchase supplies.
The ministry regularly provides diapers to 40-45 families, and sometimes as many as 60
families show up for free diapers and other supplies.
The Diaper Bank received a $1000 donation from M&T Bank.
Vestry will contact the Degenstein Foundation to get an update about the status of an
application for a grant for the Diaper Bank.
Susquehanna Valley United Way forgot to add St. Andrew’s to the list of local diaper
banks, but they are going to drop off some diapers soon.
Committee Reports
A new student employee was hired to work in the nursery for the duration of the spring
semester (mid-January through early May). We have other students on a list as back-ups.
Pastoral Care Concerns
Discussed menu for memorial celebration for Jeff Bowen (January 11 at 2 pm)
Vestry approved the purchase and serving of wine at the event.
(National rules of Episcopal Church: 1) there has to be a non-alcoholic beverage option in
addition to water; 2) someone should be assigned to serve alcohol).
Unfinished Business
Nominations
Two parishioners are willing to serve on the vestry; it would be ideal if there were
three on the ballot.
It would be great if someone agreed to take over as Junior Warden. The JW is the
people’s warden.
Rector prefers the warden positions to be settled in February (first meeting of the
new vestry; we can reassign a clerk if necessary)
New Business
Advanced Energy United wants to include St. Andrews in a film promoting stories of
success in clean, renewable energy. They want to film what’s happening with renewable
energy at St. Andrews.
This organization wants to have their film ready to distribute to politicians on January 20.
It will probably involve a handful of interviews.
Vestry approves allowing this company to include St. Andrews in its film production.
Budget 2025
For 2024, the finance committee did not draw down the principal on the living endowment
because cash flow was sufficient (due to a variety of factors--including unanticipated gifts).
But for the 2025 budget, the finance committee has agreed to include a draw down on the
endowment principal to make the 2025 budget.
Pledges for 2025 reached $104,000. It’s less than last year but more than anticipated.
Vestry votes to approve the 2025 budget.
Thanks to the Finance Committee!
Discussion: Mutual Ministry Review check-in
In anticipation of the Bishop’s visit, vestry was asked to consider and discuss: 1) what is
going well; 2) what is not going well; and 3) how to make things better.
Some parishioners want to revive a midweek prayer group. Others want education for
adults and children.
It was suggested that the vestry finds a way to provide more updates to the congregation on
what our ministries are up to (especially the property committee—which was really helpful)
We hope to hear from the Episcopal granting organization in early January about our
application for property projects.
Our student singer is graduating next year; we will have to consider how we want to
proceed moving forward.
Closing Prayer
Meeting adjourned at 1 pm.
Next Meeting: January 5 gathering with the bishop, then January 26 Annual Meeting
Annual meeting will be a potluck.
